Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2016
Updated final Government position on the introduction of new Queensland senior assessment and tertiary entrance arrangements
Minister for Education and Minister for Tourism and Major Events

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]In August 2015, the Government announced that new senior assessment and tertiary entrance systems will commence for students entering Year 11 in 2018. The new systems will provide greater confidence in the rigour and comparability of senior assessment and will provide a more inclusive common tertiary ranking process for Queensland Year 12 students.
2. Since the Government’s initial announcement in 2015 key aspects of these new systems, and the timelines for their introduction, have been endorsed by the Senior Secondary Assessment Taskforce. The Taskforce is chaired by the Minister for Education with representation from schooling and tertiary education sectors. 
3. Cabinet approved the release of a final Queensland Government position on new senior assessment and tertiary entrance systems, on the basis that the new systems will now commence for students entering Year 11 in 2019.
4. Cabinet approved the final Government position on new Queensland senior assessment and tertiary entrance processes.
5. Attachments
· Final Queensland Government position on new senior assessment and tertiary entrance systems
